Kanosh Town Corporation held the regular council meeting on Wednesday, May 11, 2022, electronically and in the town office at 7:00 p.m.  

Mayor Scott McDonald was unable to attend tonight's meeting, Councilmember Brandon Stephenson made the motion to appoint Councilmember Neil Shumway as mayor pro tem Councilmember David Whitaker seconded the motion, all in favor.

Members present:
Councilmember: Brandon Stephenson, David Whitaker, Neil Shumway, and Hayden George, Kanosh Town Treasurer DeniAnn Whitaker, Kanosh Town Clerk: Cindy Turner. 
Mayor Scott McDonald was unable to attend tonight’s meeting.

Others in attendance:  Town Employee Lorin Shumway, Todd McFarlane, Bart Whatcott, Stan Koyle, Emmy Chevalier,  James Kooy,  Matt Bower, Star Cummings, CERT Captain Geri Minton, Planning and Zoning Chairman Stoyan Kolev
Mayor pro tem welcomed everyone in attendance and opened the regular Kanosh Town Council meeting.
Councilmember Brandon Stephenson offered the opening ceremonies through an invocation.
Councilmember David Whitaker led everyone in attendance in the Pledge of allegiance. 
Mayor pro tempore Neil Shumway welcomed everyone in attendance and opened the regular Kanosh Town Council meeting.
Minutes of the April 13, 2022 meeting were read and were approved as amended through motion by Councilmember David Whitaker, Councilmember Hayden George provided a second to the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor  pro tempore Neil Shumway: Aye
 Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Hayden George - Aye
 
Warrants for May 2022 were read discussed and approved to be paid through a motion by Councilmember Hayden, Councilmember Brandon seconded the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor  pro tempore Neil Shumway: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye

CERT:
Kanosh Town CERT Captain Geri Minton reported there have been some changes in CERT, for the next year the meetings will be held in September, October, February, and March, this change is primarily due to the high cost of fuel.   

Fire Department:
Fire Chief Lorin Shumway stated there is nothing new to report at this time.

Planning and Zoning:
*P&Z Chairman Stoyan Kolev addressed the council and presented payment for a new electrical service for Cameron Whatcott at 275 S 200 E, to the Kanosh Town Treasurer DeniAnn Whitaker.

Councilmember Brandon Stephenson motioned to approve the  electrical application for Cameron Whatcott as presented, Councilmember Hayden George provided a second to the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor  pro tempore Neil Shumway: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye

*The building permit for a single-family dwelling building permit for Mathew Bowers was submitted to the council with a recommendation for approval.

Councilmember Hayden George motioned to approve the building permit as recommended by the Planning and Zoning Commission, Councilmember Brandon Stephenson provided a second to the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor  pro tempore Neil Shumway: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye

Vickie Lyman, Candidate for Commissioner:
	Ms. Lyman failed to attend tonight's meeting.

Dan Rowley, Old Capital Cruiser Car Show
	Mr. Rowley failed to attend tonight's meeting.


Hailey Chevalier, Kanosh 1st Ward YW:
Ms. Chevalier presented the Councilmembers with the following flyer and information for a girls' Camp fundraiser.  Ms. Chevalier requested a business sponsorship from Kanosh Town, as well as the use of the Kanosh Town vehicles to help with the proper disposal of the trash.

Kanosh 1st Ward Young Women are organizing a cleanup of the Kanosh South exit to help pay for girls camp.  The Kanosh South exit has become a dumping ground for garbage. 100% of the donations will go to the girls camp fund to pay for food and equipment for girls camp this year.

Pictures of the before and after will be posted along with our sponsor's names. You can venmo: @hcgirlscamp  or Paypal: @hcgirlscamp

Clean-up will be held Sat. June 4th 9:00am.



Ms. Chevalier will contact the county to request a large dumpster. 

Councilmember David Whitaker motioned to support the effort of cleaning up the Kanosh south exit, through a contribution of $100.00 and the use of a pickup and or dump truck if needed, Councilmember Brandon Stephenson provided a second to the motion, and all Council members voted in favor as noted below:
Mayor  pro tempore Neil Shumway: Aye
Council members
           David Whitaker: Aye
           Brandon Stephenson: Aye
           Hayden George: Aye

Contract for Cemetery Maintenance: 
Councilmember Hayden George has been in contact with Mr. Peter Davis, and through a $200.00 increase in pay, totaling $1000.00 per month, Mr. Davis has agreed to renew the contract.  


Tentative FY 2022-2023 Budget: 
Council member's reviewed the purposed budget for FY 2022-2023 fiscal year.  There are several projects in the works that will require an increase in the budget. 

As mandated by law, Kanosh Town Corporation will hold a Public Hearing on Wednesday, June 8th before the adoption of the 2022-2023 fiscal year final budget, the public hearing is held to receive public comments in reference to the budget.   The hearing will be scheduled for 7:00 pm.  (Regular Council meeting to follow)

Department Reports:
*Parks and Cemetery:
	Park was a little dry, we need the fertilizer application.  
	
	The cemetery has a bit of an issue, one of the graves filled with water. The water line went diagonal through the grave over to the drinking fountain.  The line was hit possibly when the grave was dug but when the water was turned on it ran for about 30 minutes, to our knowledge there was no damage to the vault.  Everything has now been repaired.  The drinking fountain is going to be moved, it has become a place people have left their trash.  It has been requested that the cement pad and benches are also removed,   concern has been voiced that the cement pad and benches serve as a gathering area, however, some may choose to rest themselves on surrounding headstones.
	Councilmembers extensively discussed the relocation of the flags, cement pad, benches, and directory, however, no action will be taken at this time.
	We will reach out to Beaver Lawnscape to come and spray and fertilize the cemetery. 

*Electrical Department:
	CJ George's new home, just south of Karen George's home on 200 East, there are no electrical lines on that street so we will have to build a new line.  They will be encouraged to go underground.

*Roads:
	The roadsides will be again mowed right before Memorial Day.  Mr. Stan Koyle has volunteered to help with the mowing again this year.  

*Water Department:
	Councilmember David Whitaker verbalized concern about the water budget with expenditures exceeding the revenue because we need additional supplies to meet the need (meters need to be replaced) and new connections.

Utility billings
Council members reviewed the monthly delinquency list. It was determined, again, to handle those accounts in arrears according to established Town policy.

Public comments:
	No public comments at this time

Old business:
	24th of July:  There is a planning meeting tomorrow night 5.12.22.  Councilmember David Whitaker reported that he and his boys have offered to help Bryce Whitaker cook.  The committee is planning for 1200 people.
	Dixie Power contract, there has been no communication.  Councilmember Neil Shumway will try to make contact with them.
	CCI project update:  Things are still moving along pretty well, we are still in the environmental phase of the project.  
	Culinary Well Project update:   working through the water rights, and we have a good team helping us, we are still trying to get the final deed between the irrigation company and the Town, once we get that we will be able to move forward.  


There being no further business to come before the board, the meeting adjourned.
 
 

  
Scott McDonald 				Cindy Turner,
Kanosh Town Mayor				 Kanosh Town Clerk
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Girls Camp Fundraiser Clean-up Event

The Kanosh south exit has become a dumping ground for garbage.
The Kanosh 1st Ward girls are organizing a cleanup event and need
your help. They are looking for sponsors and volunteers.

100% of all donations will go fo girls camp fund.

VOLUNTEERS SPONSORS

Time: Sat. June ith 9:00am  Business Sponsorship: $100

We need trucks and people.  Family Sponsorship: $20

We will provide garbage Before and after pictures will be posted on
bags. gloves, and water. social media along with our sponsors names.

Checks: Kanosh 1st Ward, Venmo: @hcgiriscamp, Paypal: @hcgirlscamp





